
Chairman Gene Neidermyer called the June 8, 2023 meeting of the Earl Township Sewer Authority to order at 6:35 p.m. Present were Gene Neidermyer, Jim Leonard, Tony Gay, Floyd Grove and Reade Witman. Also present were Noah Zimmerman (Operator), Dan Becker, (Engineer) and William Cassidy (Solicitor).
Jim made a motion to approve the May 11, 2023 minutes.  Floyd seconded the motion, and all voted yes.
Linford Zimmerman, DAJOS Properties, 199 Quality Circle, was present to discuss his discovery of a water leak on the property.  After the recent ninety (90) days of daily water meter readings were compiled, Linford discovered a water leak, had it fixed and continued taking readings which resulted in decreased flow.  The Authority directed Linford to take an additional ninety (90) days of daily water meter readings and decided to defer payment of additional fees until the additional daily water meter readings are provided to the Authority.

Joe Clark and Ted Dailey were present to discuss York Building Products.  They explained that updated plans were submitted to Becker Engineering regarding the installation of new meters.  Noah and Dan will review the plans and provide the Authority with an update next month.  The meter installation will begin in the fall.  Floyd made a motion to approve the deferral tapping fee payment request until the upgrades are installed.  Tony seconded the motion and all voted yes.
Frank Mincarelli, Blakinger Thomas Law Firm, was present to represent Garden Spot Village, Sycamore Springs Project.  Attorney Mincarelli requested that the Authority consider amending the Tapping Fee requirement per living quarters as outlined in his May 17, 2023 letter to the Authority.  The Authority directed Dan and Bill to review the letter and provide comments to the Authority for consideration.
Jim made a motion to approve purchasing a 2023 F-150 truck through the CoStars program for Thirty-Four Thousand Three Hundred Seventy-Three Dollars ($34,373.00).  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Jim made a motion to approve an additional EDU for Aaron Fisher, 865 South Custer Avenue for the in law quarters.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.  Noah explained that he will inspect and test the line.
Floyd made a motion to approve rebidding the upgrade project for Kinzer Avenue Pump Station.  Tony seconded the motion and all voted yes.  The advertisement date will be June 27, 2023, bids will be received July 25, 2023.

Jim made a motion to approve Five Hundred Dollars ($500.00) PADEP Kinzer Avenue Pumping Station WQMP application fee and authorize execution of the application for submission to PADEP.  Floyd seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Floyd made a motion to approve the worksite damages liability and cleanup insurance for an additional premium of Five Hundred Seventeen Dollars ($517.00) annually.  Reade seconded the motion and all voted yes.

The lien for 610 Sunflower Street was satisfied on May 19, 2023.

Sewer Operators Report presented by Noah Zimmerman
1. The Plant was within permit limits for May.  
2. Sam Ringler Trucking hauled 231,000 gallons of bio-solids in May.

3. The hauled in waste was 358,750 gallons and $12,556.25 revenue was received in May.

4. The Project 1 Valve Project Phase 3 Construction Total is $41,370.71.  
5. The Project 3 tank cleaning project started mid may and is going well.
6. Project 1 main meter was replaced June 1, 2023.  The Operators will continue to monitor it to ensure accuracy.

7. Spencer Beck passed the sewer exam.  We are sending off for his license.

Engineer’s Report presented by Dan Becker
1. Robert Martin Property Project:  The Authority accepted dedication of the sanitary sewer facilities and authorized execution of the necessary dedication documents at the March 2023 Authority meeting.  The 18-month Maintenance Guaranty in the amount of $31,589.25 shall remain in effect through September 9, 2024.

2. The Landings at Garden Spot Reserve:  Becker received revised record drawings and issued a review letter on March 31, 2023.  Based upon the information provided on the Record Drawings, it appears that there are two pipe runs that have been installed at slopes less than the allowable PADEP minimum slopes of 0.40%.  Becker provided correspondence to the developer on May 22, 2023 regarding the pipe slope issue.
3. Kinzer Avenue Pump Station Upgrade:  At the April 2023 Authority meeting, the Authority rejected all bids received via PennBid on March 29, 2023 due to the high costs.  Becker notified all bidders of bid rejection on April 19, 2023.  Becker met with Authority staff on April 18, 2023 and have had several subsequent phone conversations with staff to review potential cost saving measures.  Becker is preparing the modified bidding documents.  PPL has also indicated that they are in process of designing the 3 phase power extension to the Pumping Station site. Becker provided an updated bidding and construction schedule to the Authority at the May 2023 Authority meeting. Becker contacted PADEP regarding the rejection of the initial project bids and explained the reduced scope of the project.  PADEP is requiring a revised Water Quality Management Permit (WQMP) application be submitted reflecting the reduced scope of the project.  
4. York Building Products:  Since York Building Products did not comply with the requirements detailed in the Authority’s March 2, 2023 correspondence, the Authority notified them that additional sewer capacity needs to be purchased on April 20, 2023.  Becker notified York Building Products that they need to request relief from the Authority regarding additional capacity purchase if they choose to do so.  The Authority Solicitor issued correspondence to York Building Products dated May 12, 2023.

5. Ingerman/Garden Spot Village Sanitary Sewer Extension:  Becker and Authority staff met with the developer’s consultants on August 2, 2022 to discuss preliminary design considerations for the pumping station and force main.  The developer’s attended the November 2022 Authority meeting requesting a reduction to the Authority’s per capita flow rate of 250 gpd/EDU.  The Authority tabled action on the request. It is Becker’s understanding that the developer and/or the developer’s attorney may be attending the June Authority meeting to discuss tapping fee concerns associated with the project.  The developer’s attorney may have issued a written request to the Authority but Becker did not receive a copy of that correspondence if it was issued.
6. Tractor Supply:  As a reminder, this property is required to connect to the Authority’s sanitary sewer facilities after the Robert Martin project sanitary sewer facilities are dedicated to the Authority.

7. Garden Spot Village Ranck Road Project:  The Authority approved the sanitary sewer design as noted in Becker’s February 17, 2023 review letter.  The $31,262.00 sanitary sewer financial security is posted.  Becker attended the preconstruction meeting on April 21, 2023 and reviewed all required sanitary sewer facility shop drawings.  Sanitary sewer facility construction is scheduled to commence in early July 2023.

Monthly Reporting Items

Project 1:

1. Monthly Flows to New Holland: Average daily flows for May: 44,035 gpd (compared to April’s 45,249 gpd and March’s 42,746 gpd).  Eastern Service Area average daily flows for May: 848 gpd (compared to April’s 1,316 gpd and March’s 362 gpd) 
Project 2/3:
1. MEMHP:   Reported average daily flow for May: 10,019 gpd (compared to April’s 6,452 gpd and March’s 6,501 gpd).
2. GSV: Reported average daily flows for May: 59,290 gpd (compared to April’s 71,900 gpd and March’s 61,718 gpd).  Average total daily flow for May was below the guaranteed 62,869 gpd, so Guarantee of Capacity Fee assessed for May.  Memory facility flows continue to be below the projected 11 EDUs.
3. Monthly STP flows: Reported average daily flows for May: 329,600 gpd (compared to April’s 319,900 gpd and March’s 327,600 gpd).  
4. Flows from WVA:  Average daily recorded flows for May: 150,060 gpd (compared to April’s 128,270 gpd and March’s 142,029 gpd).  
5. Connection and Permitting Tracking:  No new EDU connections in May.  For 2023, a total of 3 EDU’s were purchased for 2 properties (3 ETSA and 0 WVA EDUs).
The balances for the delinquent accounts were:


Project #1 - $     609.54
Project #3 - $30,328.31
The May receipts were:



Project #1 - $    6,806.91
Project #3 - $  50,371.56
Jim made a motion to approve the disbursements of checks #3493 - #3501 for Project 1 in the amount of $11,237.38 and checks #7769 – #7793 for Project 3 in the amount of $117,220.00.  Floyd seconded the motion and all voted yes.

Meeting adjourned at 7:35 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Joy M Oberholtzer

Appointed Secretary/Treasurer

